Minutes of the October 2000 Populace meeting of the Barony of Ravens Fort

Meeting was held at SHSU, Lowman Student Center, Room 312 on 10/5/00

There were approx. 25 members of populace present. 

7:15    Call to Order

Meeting called to order by Lady Kezia. Lord Niklas, Seneschal was away on business trip and Kezia presided over the meeting at his request. 

Baron and Baroness gave welcoming and opening remarks. 

Jay was introduced as a new comer. He was welcomed by the populace. 

Kezia asked if there were any words of fame from the populace: Word fame was given to Bowen by HE Brian for work at recent events. Word fame was given by Kezia about the recent Day in Constantinopal event held in Bjornsborg, the Ravens Fort populaces attendance and help with the Crown. 

Event reports were given: 

· HE Brian spoke about Defender. He stated that most went well. The Glima demo did not occur due to HL Almer becoming sick at the last moment. Clean up went well and there were few problems. Champions are in the Quoth. He is finishing up the paperwork.

· Ldy Hrafna and Ldy Clarissima spoke about the early spring event. There are several classes scheduled with more in the works. Feast is going well. Also, anyone that has extra pillows or large area rugs that wouldn’t mind them being loaned to the Barony for this event, they could really be used.

· HE Gwynn spoke about the Yule party. It will be December 12-15 at LD Marius’ Barn House. 1 meat will be provided and covered dishes are requested from the rest of the barony. There will be a Mongolian gift exchange and Rolling Bones as well.

· HE Brian also spoke about TRF and the Scottish Trinity Festival. TRF kicked off last weekend and there are 6 more to go. 3 hours of Kingdom Service is all you need to give. Any TRF questions just ask Brian. Scottish Trinity Festival- The Lady who usually organizes that is not there any more so there will not be one this year.

Old Business

· Trash pick up is October 22nd at 9am. We will be having a site work day after that. HE Chrystal and Ldy Kezia also arranged to have a second trash pick-up on December 10th.

· HE Brian spoke about the storage information.  The Seneschal needs a copy of all regalia that we have. There are also a couple of officer’s who need to give reports of what items of loaner gear, etc. that they have in their possession. 

· Ld Arturius spoke about the Meetings and SHSU liasion information. As of the 1st of the year, the building we currently hold meetings in will be off limits. We need to find somewhere else to have them.

· Kezia announced the committee that will decide about changing fighter practice. The following are on that committee: William, DSD, Zorc, Kezia.  Anyone else who would like to join can talk to Niklas. 

Officer’s Reports

· HE Zorcon gave Kief’s report about site work. Contact Sir Kief if you have a weekday or end free before November 1st!

· HE Brian gave Ldy Ayla’s report. The Royal Huntsmen went so well they didn’t stop shooting until after dark. Don Sebastian won.

· HE Gwynn discussed up and coming A&S classes. Lord jean-michel de Meaux will be hosting a knife making class. She also informed everyone that there is a discrepancy in the Black Star about the entries for Laurel’s Prize Tourney. You do need a letter of intent with your name, DOB, physical needs, (etc). Letters of intent are NOT mandatory but they are highly encouraged.

· Ld Arturius is working on the status of the Baronial submissions for heraldry. Plechoyba, Ice, Magnus, Tamara, Kezia have all been put in. The Badge has been passed from Sir Kief to the Barony. 

· Ldy Clarissima gave notice of her intent to leave her office and announced her deputy as Ldy Kezia. She gave thanks for the many submissions she received as well. December will be persona month and she requests essays from the populace at large.

· Ldy Hrafna gave thanks for help at Defender and announced a basic garb making class later in the month.

Other Items

· Boosa is in contact with the manager of Pappas on the Lake who would like to have us hold a fighter practice out there. 

· Chuck announced that he has been working with the Brewmeister to allow us to use their room for our meetings and has procurred a keg for the use of the next event.

8:30      Meeting Adjourned

